Minutes of Meeting of Board of Directors

of

Deerfield Village Property Owners’ Association, Inc.

A meeting of the board of directors of Deerfield Village Property Owners’ Association, Inc. was held at 7PM on November 2, 2020 via Zoom, Deerfield Village, Shepherdstown, WV.  The following directors were present:  Kirk Bottner, Debbie Crouse, Mike Keefe, Jane McSwain, Teresa Scott, Heather Thorn, Mike Vaeth and Ryan Wilgor.  Amy Hall was absent.  Home owners Steve & Amy Campbell, Mike Riley, Tom Williamson, Paul & Pattie Wilmoth attended.  Bill Sturtevant was also present.
Pres. Mike Vaeth called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. The October minutes were approved as corrected.
During committee reports, Mike Keefe (Finance) and his committee will present a 2021 budget at the next meeting.  Kirk (Rules & Policies) had no report.  Teresa (Streets & Grounds) had no report. Amy (Social) had reported that a welcome basket was delivered to Lot 24 this week. 

Under the reports of officers, Mike Keefe (Treasurer) reported that we are in fine shape and all bills are being paid.  He suggested that the mowing service for the community area along Deerfield Village Drive be stopped for the year.  If we have some warmer weather, the company will come out to do another mowing at Mike’s request.

Under old business, Bill presented data about the condition and yearly costs of the community mower, figures for the purchase of a new mower, and projection of how long the old mower will last.  He suggested that we continue to use the old mower as it does not have too many hours on it and should last a couple of more years.  It will need to have an annual maintenance done after the mowing season is over.  The cost would be $300-350.  Bill also reported on the very successful tree planting on October 31st.  There were 34 volunteers from the Village and 2 volunteers from town.  52 trees were planted in the largest planting so far sponsored by the Cacapon Institute.  There were also 24 trees planted by the BMP program.  Jerry Hockman augured the holes for the BMP trees and Cornerstone Landscape Supply augured the holes for the CommuniTrees.

Under new business, Steve Campbell presented a plan to plant evergreens in the common area behind Lot 10.  He has been in contact with Cacapon Institute for advice on the best trees to plant and the placement of them.  Steve and Bill will be working together to submit the tree grants by the deadlines.  If approved, location of the planting will be finalized.  Debbie moved that Bill and Steve apply for these grants and Mike V. seconded it.  The motion passed.

Under Good and Welfare, Debbie presented a draft proposal for new guidelines for the placement of gazebos/pavilions in the Village (see attached). She and Teresa will work to finalize these guidelines for further discussion at next meeting.  A committee surveyed the community last month to check for covenant issues.  The homeowners were contacted via email about these issues.  It was decided that a discussion about the covenants should be on the agenda for the Annual Meeting.  This would give new and old homeowners a heads up that a covenant survey of the Village would be done at intervals with advance notice sent to everyone.  The December 1, 2020 meeting will be via zoom.  All future board meetings will be via Zoom until further notice.  There being no further business to come before the board, upon a motion made, seconded and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10PM.







__________________________

                                                       Janie McSwain, Secretary
